Data Submitted (UTC 11): 10/10/2021 11:00:00 AM

First name: Joyce Last name: King Organization:

Title:

Comments: [External Email]Bear Country Environmental Assessment

[External Email]

If this message comes from an unexpected sender or references a vague/unexpected topic;

Use caution before clicking links or opening attachments.

Please send any concerns or suspicious messages to: Spam.Abuse@usda.gov

Dear Forest Supervisor Danika Carlson,

Please do everything you can to protect rapidly declining salmon populations and healthy forest habitat, prioritizing these things above commercial profiteering and even recreational use that degrades functioning natural ecosystems.

We seem to be in the last stages of retaining any possibility of avoiding permanent

degradation in the last fire resilient mature forests that serve as a stronghold for threatened and endangered species. The Bear Country project would also impact scenic values in the Wild and Scenic Salmon River corridor and degrade the Black Inventoried Roadless Area.

We are all experiencing biodiversity and climate emergency, please protect this last remaining refugia by maintaining mature forest habitat and connectivity. Please reconsider and choose an alternative that will keep older fire resilient trees and forest canopy intact.

Sincerely,

Joyce King